
 

Huxley CE Primary 

School Newsletter 

26.05.23  

Historical events… 

 Dear Parents, 
 

What a wonderful last couple of weeks we have had. So very busy but 
wonderfully so. 

Due to illness last week there wasn’t a newsletter- apologies for this 
however it makes me realise just how much we do in a week or two. 
Gosh we have been busy!  

Our wonderful Year 2’s finished their SATs this week and what 
superstars they were. They showed exactly the same resilience and 
perseverance as our Year 6’s- our children are simply wonderful!  

Our Year 5 and 6’s last week went on a history trip to St Peter’s and met 
local residents to talk about the impact of War as part of their history 
topic. They came back and were all telling me about it- they were simply 
fascinated especially when they were able to hold artefacts! Our Year 3 
and 4’s had a wonderful history drama workshop on The Stone Age and 
got fully immersed in their role play and had so much fun!  

This week we have had our Virtual Ethos conference and the Oaks 
joined other church schools from across Cheshire West and Chester to 
take part in a full day of activities. They made slingshots as part of the 
David and Goliath story and Dreamcatchers as part of their bible study 
on Joseph. They really enjoyed the final virtual worship and having a 
good boogie in class to the music! 

Last week we had a wonderful time at our family Coronation and end of 
KS2 SATs celebration. Thank you so much for everyone who attended 
and for all your help tidying up at the end too. It was such good fun! 

Our reading caravan is really coming along. It is having new flooring 
fitted today and some new outside decals being added on Friday. Over 
half term we will be doing some final bits of renovation and it will be 
ready to open that first week back (if all goes to plan!) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
DIARY DATES 2023  

5th June- INSET 

6TH June – All pupils return for Summer 2 

 

14TH AND 15TH JUNE –ONSITE 
RESIDENTIAL – Year 6 

26th June- School reports out  

SPORTS DAY –PROVISIONAL DATE- 6th 
July  

12th July – Year 6 Cathedral leavers service 

 

  

 

*These may later change, or new dates may 
be added-see messages or emails for 

updates. 

 

 

With God’s 

love we can fly 



 
This week our Year 6 collected their leavers hoodies. I got them a little earlier than last year so that they can 
wear them for the whole of their last term should they wish. Year 6 do not need to wear the Huxley jumpers 
this next term- they can wear their leavers hoodies instead. 

This coming term sees lots of leavers events and activities. The first being our onsite residential. Please can I 
meet all Year 6 parents and children if they want to come on Wednesday 7th after school just to go through the 
residential presentation and organisation of this. Many thanks. 

There will be no clubs the first week back other than sports club on Thursday 8th with Coach Dan and clubs 
will start back the following week.  

So much going on, we really are busy bees until the end of the year now. We have lots of Come Learn With 
Me’s planned, parent coffee mornings and also a new Friends of Huxley Meeting- so we can organise a 
summer games and activities on our sports day afternoon. Then we have all of our wonderful end of year 
celebrations and activities.  

Have a wonderful break and we look forward to seeing you all back at school on the 6th June 

Mrs Gourley 

 



 

 



 

  

 


